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File: 5391.00 

EAL#: 2877 

 

February 18, 2016 

 

Gerry Warkentin 

Maintenance Manager 

Urban Effects by Norcraft Canada 

1980 Springfield Road 

Winnipeg, MB  R2C 2Z2 

Via Email:  Gerry.Warkentin@norcraftcanada.com  

 

Dear Mr Warkentin: 

 

Re: Norcraft Canada – Notice of Alteration 

 

Thank you for Notice of Alteration (NoA) submitted on July 24, 2015 and the additional 

information provided on January 18, 2016 which proposes the following alteration for the facility 

located at 190 Springfield Road in Winnipeg.     

 

1. Addition of 78,000 Sq.ft. building space for a warehouse and the relocation of some 

operations. 

2. Relocation of the existing cabinet assembly line to the new building. 

3. Relocation of the existing Craftsman area to the new building. 

 

I have concluded that the environmental effects from the NoA are insignificant; therefore, 

in accordance with Section 14(2) of The Environment Act you are hereby authorized to carry out 

the proposed alteration as described in the July 24, 2015 and January 18, 2016 NoA.  

 

If you have any questions regarding this matter please contact Donna Smiley, Provincial 

Manager, at (204) 945-7072 or by email at Donna.Smiley@gov.mb.ca. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

“original signed by” 

Tracey Braun, M.Sc. 

Director 

Environmental Stewardship Division 
Environmental Approvals Branch 
123 Main Street, Suite 160, Winnipeg, Manitoba  R3C 1A5 
T 204 945-8321   F 204 945-5229 

www.gov.mb.ca/conservation/eal 
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